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Families’ Bulletin 

Week commencing Monday 19 September 2022  

HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE 

Dear Families 
 
As the nation moved into a period of almost unprecedented national mourning, we have taken some time this 
week to learn more about the Queen and reflect upon the incredible life she had. You can read more on this in my 
letter to families HERE. 
 
Also this week, as students settle into their new timetables, we have also seen a return to our vast array of extra- 
curricular clubs. Nothing pleases me more than seeing students stay on at school, long after the final bell has gone, 
taking the opportunity to continue learning, form new friendships and have fun doing something they enjoy! 
 
This week also saw the return of Hot Chocolate with the Head 
(other drinks are available!) Mr Feist was delighted to join me again 
this week and spend time chatting to four deserving students 
pictured below. Each of them nominated for demonstrating 
elements of either The Sackville Way Respect, Kindness or being 
Prepared or one of our core values. 
 

Have an enjoyable weekend 

Jo Meloni 

 

 

https://sackvilleschool.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/Letter-from-Jo-Meloni-Headteacher-16.09.22-1.pdf
https://sackvilleschool.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/Extra-Curricular-Enrichment-Autumn-Term-2022-1.pdf
https://sackvilleschool.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/Extra-Curricular-Enrichment-Autumn-Term-2022-1.pdf
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School Notices 

OPEN EVENING Early Closure Thursday 22 September and INSET day Friday 23 
September 2022 

Message from Paul Street, Deputy Head: 
 
Thursday 22 September 2022 will be Sackville School’s Open Evening for new entrants.  
 
In order to prepare for this evening and present Sackville as the great school it is, students will be finishing early at 
1.20pm.  Students who are unable to get home can be supervised by staff in school and should make their way to 
the canteen area at 1.20pm. 
 
Finally, just a reminder that the school will be closed on Friday 23 September 2022 as this is our second INSET day 
of the academic year. 

Invite to Access Google Classroom 

Message from Kevin Treen, Curriculum Leader of Design and Technology & Computing / Wider SLT: 
 
Dear Families 
 
Parents will be receiving a guardian invite to access Google Classroom to view their child's homework, this is our 
move away from Satchel One to containing everything within Google, by simplifying the process with just one 
product.  Once a parent has accepted this invite then you will be able to see the work set by the class teacher.  In 
the meantime, please ask your child to log into their Google Classroom account at home to view the homework set. 
 
I have included a great video guide to support both parents and students which can be viewed here. 

Year Group Notices 

ALL YEAR GROUPS 

PE - A Few Reminders 

Message from Ali Currie, CTL of Boys PE and Lisa Richards, CTL of Girls PE: 

Please can you ensure your child is appropriately attired for their PE lessons. The PE kit required list can be seen by 
following this link School Uniform - Sackville School  

If your child is injured and unable to take part in a lesson, please write a note or send an email to the appropriate 

member of staff. We explain to the students that if the injury is not serious they may still be able to participate in 

the lesson. Therefore, they should still bring their PE kit with them. However, by providing a note or sending an 

email staff will be able to monitor whether a student is struggling and stop them being active if required. 

Please note that no jewellery and acrylic nails are allowed to be worn for the health and safety of the students. 

These items must be removed before or at the start of the lesson. 

May we also remind you that no spray deodorants are allowed to be used in the changing rooms due to the 

enclosed space, as this can act as a trigger for asthma and other allergic reactions of certain students. Roll-on 

deodorants are allowed to be used. 

Thank you 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IgS-hoSIjnw
https://sackvilleschool.org.uk/school-uniform/
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Safeguarding 

Children and parents: media use 
and attitudes report 2022 
(Ofcom)  

  
Ofcom's latest report looks at media use, attitudes and understanding among children and young 
people aged 3-17. It also includes findings on parents’ views about their children’s media use, and 
how parents of children and young people aged 3-17 monitor and manage their children’s use.   
Key points from the report include:  
  

 Nearly all children went online in 2021 (99%); the majority used a mobile phone (72%) or tablet 
(69%) to do so.  

 Using video-sharing platforms (VSPs) such as YouTube or TikTok was the most popular online 
activity among children aged 3-17 (95%).  

 Among all types of online platforms, YouTube was the most widely used by children; 89% used 
it, compared to half using TikTok. But TikTok was more popular than YouTube for posting 
content.   

 A majority of children under 13 had their own profile on at least one social media app or site; 
33% of parents of 5-7s said their child had a profile, and 60% of 8-11s said they had one.   

 Just four in ten parents of 3-17s knew the minimum age requirement for using most social 
media; 42% correctly said 13. Four in ten parents of 8-11-year-olds said they would allow their 
child to use social media (38%).   

 Six in ten children aged 3-17 played games online in 2021, increasing to three-quarters of 12 - 
17s.   

 More than a third of 8-17s who gamed online played with people they didn’t know (36%); 
overall, 16% of 8-17s chatted to people they didn’t know, via the messaging/ chat functions in 
games.   

 Children were more likely to experience being bullied via technology than face-to-face: 84% of 
8-17s said they had been bullied this way (i.e., via text or messaging, on social media, in online 
games, through phone or video calls, or via other aps and sites) compared to 61% being bullied 
face-to-face.  

  
The full report can be accessed here: https://www.ofcom.org.uk/research-and-data/media-literacy-
research/childrens/children-and-parents-media-use-and-attitudes-report-2022  
 

Denis Hayden 
Designated Safeguarding Lead 
 

 

 

 

 

 

https://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJyFUMtuwyAQ_JpwqWwBMcE-cGjVVuq5HxCt2XVMYoMFOFH-vuRRqbcKDqOBndkZWJa9h5nMCY7QuyrlEGmIwedULTHgarMLntEMbto7NFI0HS9HdWw0WljqBoE9tdJy6huhe6t3aBsuUHYdSy7Tc0orwVsl2WTGnJe02b5u5Ge5l8ulDoMNcx3ioV5PhYqUCKIdK_BYIWQo3EzooJqKXgR7rX6_lBc7ugkj-fQH3ycXKKjEeIyuie4s5OzyipSKxhJiriSXks2UEhxon8gjxT2Gkteb07Gf6wQDHVaI6PzB-WTHEKZU21B2fdaCNLkzxest6U43fNto3QrmzE2aK77lSiiha7ADIB_aHkERNe2m4f86RLJucSXHo8a2yHOhNMvmu3Tx8vW-kds_7T4WyteFzMcNvsUAaCFlFg2OcEXyxTWBPZ3dNNHD69k8Q4ON6nr-AwX6tRc
https://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJyFUMtuwyAQ_JpwqWwBMcE-cGjVVuq5HxCt2XVMYoMFOFH-vuRRqbcKDqOBndkZWJa9h5nMCY7QuyrlEGmIwedULTHgarMLntEMbto7NFI0HS9HdWw0WljqBoE9tdJy6huhe6t3aBsuUHYdSy7Tc0orwVsl2WTGnJe02b5u5Ge5l8ulDoMNcx3ioV5PhYqUCKIdK_BYIWQo3EzooJqKXgR7rX6_lBc7ugkj-fQH3ycXKKjEeIyuie4s5OzyipSKxhJiriSXks2UEhxon8gjxT2Gkteb07Gf6wQDHVaI6PzB-WTHEKZU21B2fdaCNLkzxest6U43fNto3QrmzE2aK77lSiiha7ADIB_aHkERNe2m4f86RLJucSXHo8a2yHOhNMvmu3Tx8vW-kds_7T4WyteFzMcNvsUAaCFlFg2OcEXyxTWBPZ3dNNHD69k8Q4ON6nr-AwX6tRc
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Key Dates  

Monday 19 September                             SCHOOL CLOSED – BANK HOLIDAY  
Tuesday 20 September                             Year 11 Geography London Trip (POSTPONED)                                    
Thursday 22 September                           Early Closure 1.20pm 
Thursday 22 September                           OPEN EVENING – 5.30PM TO 8.30PM 
Friday 23 September                                 INSET Day 
Friday 23 September                                 Year 11 Duke of Edinburgh Silver Practice Expedition (POSTPONED)                                    
Tuesday 27 September                             Year 7 Interform Sports 
Thursday 29 September                           Year 11 Consultation Evening  
Wednesday 5 October                              Observatory Evening – 7.00pm-9.00pm 
Friday 7 October                                        Year 7 Science Enrichment Trip 
Thursday 20 October                                Year 7 Meet the Tutor Evening  
 
Remember you can see the full parents’ calendar here 
 

Wellbeing  

 

 
 
Hannah Nibloe writes:  
 
I managed to fit in a walk after work one day this week and whilst the trees, plants and grass have been in a 
drought induced autumn for a while, I saw the first signs of real autumn. I picked up my first conkers of the 
year and have brought them home to pop on my windowsills to keep the spiders out. Despite this being the 
time of year where traditionally we begin to move into a slower and more dormant phase, there is something 
quite literally shiny, new and promising about a conker. It reminded me that the Autumn Equinox is this 
coming week (22 September) and with it the darker nights and colder weather. Conkers also reminded me of 
harvest time and harvest festival where, when I was younger, I would be encouraged by my teachers to make 
a donation to the local church or community. If you are currently struggling to feed your family, we can help, 
please get in touch with Amy Steer (asteer@sackvilleschool.org.uk), she will be able to organise food bank 
vouchers for you. There are also a number of students we receive additional funding for, the Pupil Premium 
grant. If your financial situation has changed recently or you would like to find out more, please click here.  
 
I wish you a lovely weekend spotting the signs of nature in and around our beautiful county. 
 
Hannah 
 

https://sackvilleschool.org.uk/calendar/parents-calendar/
mailto:asteer@sackvilleschool.org.uk
https://sackvilleschool.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/Pupil-Premium-Grant-and-Free-School-Meals-FSM.pdf
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Job Vacancies 
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